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WORKFORCE INVESTMENT CORPORATION
Youth Council Meeting Minutes
October 7, 2013 @ 11:00 am
Board Room, Madren Center- Clemson, SC

Members Present

Kristi King- Brock


Elizabeth Burkett


Robert Halfacre

Amy Miller Holbrooks


Sandy Jordan



Melvin Martin



Tim Mays



Rick Murphy



Crystal Nobel



Janice Walpole


Janice Ward



Amy Bradshaw
Members Absent:
Elaine Bailey



Tina Brown



Sandra Pruitt


Karen Kay Smith


Tabitha Vasilas


Providers:
Ann Marie Baker


Dana Grant



Karen Craven


Staff Present:
Sharon Crite


   
Patty Manley



Brandi Runion
Reneé Murdock


Ronnie Allen

Guest Present:
Scott Ferguson


Anna Connelly
I. Welcome and Introductions

Chair Kristi King-Brock called the meeting to order and announced that Robert Halfacre has accepted the Vice-Chair position on the Youth Council.  Once introductions were made of all in attendance, Chair King-Brock announced the meeting was being recorded for processing of minutes and that a quorum was present to conduct business of the Council.  

II. Approval of Minutes 
The minutes from the August 5, 2013 meeting were emailed with the meeting notice and included in the meeting packet, Chair King-Brock called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Crystal Nobel made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 5, 2013 meeting as submitted, seconded by Rick Murphy.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
III. Palmetto Youth Connections (PYC) Report
Dana Grant provided handouts to committee members and gave an explanation and breakdown of the dashboard, pie charts and graphs of services and number of participants visiting the Center’s through September 2013.  
Ms. Grant also provided a brief overview of the Program Year Federal Performance Goals stating PYC exceeded the Credentials & Placement goals and met the Literacy-Numeracy goal.  Ms. Grant explained that the measure to meet a goal is marked at 80% of the actual goal.  PYC’s Literacy-Numeracy attainment was 63%, which is just under the 67% goal, PYC is considered to have met the goal since 63% is great than 80% of the stated goal.
Karen Craven referred to page 2 of the handouts Ms. Grant provided and gave a brief overview of the Service Provider Monthly Update Report stating this information is up to date as of October 4, 2013.

IV. Old Business 
2013 AOP BIS Event Update
Brandi Runion gave an information presentation on the background of the 4th Annual Anderson Oconee Pickens Business & Industry Showcase Event which was held October 2 & 3, 2013 at Clemson University’s Littlejohn Collesium.  Ms. Runion stated for new members, the AOP BIS is an annual event held for 8th & 9th graders attending schools in our seven school districts in an effort to assist them in choosing their Career Path. Businesses and employers in our three county region participate to help students understand the types of jobs available in our counties and the educaton & skills are needed for these type jobs.
Rick Murphy gave a report on the number of students and business who participated in this year’s event stating approximately 5,300 students were in attendance from 20 different schools and approximately  businesses and employers were represented working to make this an interactive experience for the students.
PY’13 YC Outreach Committee Update/Status
Ms. Crite referred to pages 6-7 of the meeting packet and expressed thanks to Sandra Stickland and Teresa Young, of Tri-County Technical College, who worked to put together a packet of information for the Outreach Committee to review regarding career clusters and the types of jobs available in the market giving emphasis to those that carried a National &/or State Certification and which ones a participant can build on. 
Chair King-Brock also reported that $6,000 has been budgeted for Outreach stating that 50% of the budgeted amount is required to be spent by December 2013.  An additional $3,000 is available and can be secured for Outreach as well.  Chair King-Brock stated she would like the Youth Council to empower the Outreach Committee to move forward without having to bring each item to the Youth Council for approval separately.  Only require that the Committee bring final copies for the Council to review.

Karen Craven gave an update from the Outreach Committee meeting stating they plan to keep outreach/advertising simple but eye catching as pertains to billboards, table tents, posters and revamping the PYC brochure.  The Committee is focusing on Billboards vs. radio or newpaper as a way to reach the maximum number of youth(s).
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Melvin Martin made a motion to empower the Outreach Committee to move forward, seconded by Betsy Burkett.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

WIA Youth Suitability Checklist Update/Status

Chair King-Brock referred to page 8 of the meeting packet and deferred to Ann Marie Baker for an update on the Suitability Checklist.  

Ms. Baker reported checklist was implemented on a trial basis at the beginning of September and stated that the checklist did not play a role in determining whether someone was enrolled in the program or not. The feedback received from the Career Coaches was the checklist was simply an additional form to complete and place in the file. 
Scott Ferguson, from SCDEW, stated that at this time, the State does not require this form to be included in the file for monitoring however, at some time in the future a Suitability Checklist of some form will be mandatory.  

Chair King-Brock called for a motion from the Youth Council to discontinue using the Suitability Checklist.
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Rick Murphy made a motion to forego using the Suitability Checklist, seconded by Melvin Martin.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
Youth-Board Education Presentation #2 - Final
Ms. Craven stated a presentation on the second/final educational piece of the PYC program, Enrollment/Follow-Up, will be given via power point at the October 30, 2013. Ms. Craven also informed Council members there will be a second PYC participant present to provide their success story for Board members.
PY’13 Youth Performance Goals – 3rd & 4th Qtr.

Chair King-Brock referred to pages 9-10 of the meeting packet stating Dana Grant and Karen Craven provided an update earlier while providing  the PYC Program Report.
PY’13 Youth Program Financial Update (07/01/13-08/25/13)

Chair King-Brock deferred to Brandi Runion to provide Financial update.  Ms. Runion referred to page 11 of the meeting packet and provided an overview of the budget and expenditures through August 25, 2013 and stated she anticipates receiving the numbers for September by October 10, 2013.  At this time, Henkels & McCoy have spent 11.2% of the budget and are currently in line with the expenditure rate goal.

Ms. Runion informed Youth Council members that the Youth Program is not affected by the current Government shutdown since 100% of the Youth funds have already been received for PY’13.  
V. New Business

Youth Council Membership Applications
Chair King-Brock referred to page 12 which is a Youth Council membership application from Jason Duncan.  Mr. Duncan currently serves on the Workforce Investment Board in the Business Sector representing Oconee Machine & Tool.  Chair King-Brock called for a motion to approve and accept this membership application to the Youth Council Committee.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Melvin Martin made a motion to accept and approve the Youth Council Membership Application from Jason Duncan, seconded by Betsy Burkett.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
Guest Speaker: Business Development Specialist, Anna Connelly, AOP-SCVRD

Topic:  Call in the SWAT Team

Ms. Connelly presented on the SWAT Team which is South Carolina’s Vocational Rehabilitation Department’s Skilled Workforce Apprentice Training Program stating SWAT produces employees who are competent in all aspects of a job, including knowledge, skills and company culture.  
Typical training program last between 4 to 12 weeks. Through the program participants are screened prior to placement and monitored throughout the duration of the program and provided WorkKeys assessment to help better match them with an employer.  SCVRD pays a portion of the training  while in the classroom and on the job.  The SWAT program not only benefits participants by providing training but also benefits businesses in several ways such as reducing recruitment costs, targeting training to the business needs and creating a diverse workforce. 
VI. Other Business

Chair King-Brock reminded members of the Youth Council Retreat which is scheduled for January 13, 2014 to be held at the Madren Center and asked that members plan to allow at least 2 hours for this meeting.
Chair King-Brock congratulated Mr. Melvin Martin on his retirement and expressed gratitude on behalf of the Youth Council for his dedication and service to the Youth Council stating Mr. Marvin will be greatly missed.  
VII. Adjourn
With no further business to discuss, the Youth Council meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
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